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HILDENBOROUGH CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL
“I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me,” (Philippians 4:13) so that I can be the best that I can be, for myself, for others and for God.


25th February 2022
Year 4 Curriculum Newsletter Term 4
Dear Parents/Carers,

We hope you all had a lovely half term break, despite the unfortunate weather! We are very excited about our production of Robin Hood, which we are looking forward to performing to you towards the end of term. We would be grateful if you could support your child in learning their lines at home. Details of costumes will be sent home shortly. Please don’t hesitate to contact us if you have any queries regarding this. Below is the outline of the curriculum areas we will be covering this term.

	Subject
	Areas to be covered

	Maths
	We will continue to use Maths No Problem which is in line with the Singapore Maths approach. This encourages children to use manipulatives to support learning and approach mathematical problems in different ways. Children will also be developing their mathematical thinking in a range of contexts with particular focus on:
· Time-this will include reading the time of a 24-hour clock; converting time from minutes to hours, minutes to seconds, years to months and weeks to days; and time duration problems.
· Decimals-we will focus on reading and writing tenths and hundreds as decimals and how this links to fractions.

	English
	This term we will focus on play scripts, looking at the play script based on Roald Dahl’s Fantastic Mr Fox. We will perform play scripts, learning to understand their conventions. We will be writing a short section of dialogue between two characters in the format of a play script. Spellings, grammar and handwriting will also be taught explicitly each week and applied in reading and writing lessons.  

	Science
	Our Science topic for this term is ‘Living Things and Their Habitats’. During this topic, we will be learning to group and classify living things according to their characteristics. We will be exploring the outdoor area for invertebrates and creating our own classification keys for identifying different organisms. This topic links with our theatre trip to London to watch Marvin’s Marvellous Binoculars.

	RE
	Our RE learning this term will be about Salvation, in particular, answering the big question: Why do Christians still remember the events of Holy Week?
Throughout the unit we will be exploring the answers to these questions:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]What happened during the Last Supper?
· What is the symbolism of the Last Supper?
· What happens during the communion service?
· Why and how do Christians remember Holy Week each year?

	Computing


	This term we will be building on our knowledge and understanding of computer programming, using the ‘Scratch’ coding software. The children will explore how coding is used in a simple ‘cat and mouse’ style computer game, experiment with altering bits of code and then use what they have learnt to make their own version of the game.

	Geography
	Our Geography topic this term is Western Europe. During this topic, we will be learning about its countries and capital cities. We will also learn about the climate in Western Europe and what it trades. We will also be focussing on France and will be comparing London and Paris.

	French
	We will continue to develop our French vocabulary with a unit called ‘En Classe’ (in the classroom)

	PE
	PE will take place on a Monday and Tuesday this term. The children continue to learn the rules, skills and tactics of tennis and rounders.

	Music
	This term, we will be developing our singing skills and performing with an awareness of others as we prepare for our LKS2 production.

	PSHE 
	We use a comprehensive PSHE programme to support us in developing fully rounded children who are healthy, sociable and emotionally literate. It covers key concepts and skills to support pupils’ spiritual, moral, cultural, mental and physical development and teach British Values. The programme builds on the core theme areas identified by the PSHE Association:
· Health and Wellbeing
· Relationships
· Living in the Wider World





Parent Information

Year 4 Staff

[image: See the source image]
Teachers
Miss Nixon – Monday to Thursday
Mrs Outram - Friday
Teaching Assistants
Mrs Bellward – Mornings Monday to Friday, Monday and Thursday afternoons
Mrs Coomber and Mrs Rugg – Tuesday afternoons for PPA cover

Home Learning
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Home Learning will continue to be set every Friday with Spellings and the introduction of maths problem solving activities. In addition to this, we continue to encourage to read daily and regularly practise their times tables.

PE

[image: See the source image]
PE lessons during term 3 will take place on Mondays and Tuesdays. Please ensure that your child’s PE kit is in school every day. They will need:

· their house-coloured PE t-shirt
· black/navy shorts or a skort (in warmer weather)/jogging bottoms (in colder weather)
· trainers
· grey/white socks.
What do children need to bring to school?
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Please can children bring the following items each day:
· A book bag or a small rucksack. No large bags please. 
· A clearly labelled water bottle.
· A packed lunch (if not having school lunch).
· Their reading book and reading record.
· A sun hat and sun cream (if they can self-administer and weather permitting).
· A coat/hats and gloves (weather permitting).
Children are only allowed to bring into school the items listed above, ie. no pencil cases, toys etc.


Communication
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If you have any urgent messages, these can be given to a member of staff on the school gate each morning. If you wish to speak to us in person, please come and see us at school pick up or phone the school office to arrange an appointment. 

Behaviour systems/Golden Time
· In line with the school’s behaviour policy, we follow the traffic light system in class. If children reach ‘superstar’ status, they earn 3 house points.
· Golden Time happens on Friday afternoons-children earn Golden Time each week for good behaviour and hard work.


We am looking forward to another great term. Any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact us.

Many thanks,
The Year 4 team  
















































[image: Image preview][image: ]Riding Lane, Hildenborough, Tonbridge, Kent TN11 9HY. Tel 01732 833394.
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